## **City of Burnaby**

# **District #3 Community Policing Advisory Committee**

### **Meeting Summary**

# April 27, 2016

# April 27, 2016 Summary

Warner Yang was introduced as the new Southeast Burnaby Community Police Office Coordinator.

District #3 CPAC will participate at the Canada Day Celebrations at the Edmonds Community Centre on July 1. Visit businesses in the Edmonds Town Centre showcasing the benefits of Business Watch.

### Police reported:

The Community Response Team (CRT) was recently successful in arresting several dial-a-dopers. CRT members and Auxiliary members will attend the Youth Week Kick-off Party on April 30 at Edmonds Community Centre

CRT members and Auxiliary members will attend the EPIC Edmonds Spring Clean Sweep on May 7

#### **Community Reports:**

A member mentioned that there will be a presentation at the Mosque in conjunction with Emergency Response Week.

STM still seems to have issues with syringe disposal on their property and people using the track for exercise and then wanting to enter the school to use the washrooms

A new Dist. #3 CPO sign has been installed and it looks great

Respectfully submitted,

Lindy McQueen – Chair of CPAC D3

## **City of Burnaby**

# **District #3 Community Policing Advisory Committee**

### **Meeting Summary**

# May 25, 2016

# May 25, 2016 Summary

Dist. #3 CPAC Elections were held:

Lindy McQueen stepped down as Chair and Tazul Ali volunteered to take on Acting Chair until a permanent Chair comes forward

Susan Silveira stepped down as Vice-Chair and Milad Wahidullah volunteered to become Vice-Chair

Both Tazul and Milad accepted the invitation to attend the next Public Safety Committee meeting on June 9 to be introduced

Jared Mah wishes to remain Secretary of Dist. #3 CPAC

All nominations were unanimously carried

District #3 CPAC will participate at the Canada Day Celebrations at the Edmonds Community Centre on July 1.

## Police reported:

CRT patrols have noticed an increase in Theft from Auto in the D3 area Bike patrols are going well

## **CPO** reported:

There 3 new volunteers and 5 potential volunteers joining in the next week or so. Warner will start sending them out once they are trained up

#### **Community Reports:**

A member mentioned that some young individuals are trespassing on to private property. There are no reports of stolen property as of yet

#### **New Business:**

The invitation to attend the Burnaby RCMP detachment Open House on Sept. 17 was discussed. Members indicated that they would rather volunteer at the event rather than have a booth

The Annual Edmonds Bike Fair will take place on June 10 at Edmonds Community School starting at 6:00 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Lindy McQueen – Chair of CPAC D3